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The Orienteering Association
 of NSW Acknowledges 

the support of 

Having dined in the bistro 
from the comprehensive 
menu, guests settled down 
at 8-00pm for the 
evening's main event.  Ron 
Pallas (as Master of 
Ceremonies) and 
President Paul Prudhoe 
opened the evening and 
the presentations com-
menced with the NSW 
Junior Awards for 2007.

Organiser Lyn Malmgron 
assisted in this section of 
the presentations and was 
pleased with the response 
from clubs and over 50 
juniors who achieved 
awards.
Wattle 50+ points
Amylee Robertson NC
Isabella Trotter NC
Anakin Trotter NC
Ben Havranek GO
Alistair Wilson WH
Adam Halmy BN
Hugh Gingell GO

Banksia 75+ points
Haritha Gunasekera WH
Melissa Annetts GO
Rachel Osborne BF
Alec Power NC
Oscar Power NC
Chris Annetts GO
Jay Seeko WH
Alex Cornish GO
Chani Gunasekera WH
Chengyi Han GO
James Geldens WH
Ming Xuan Shao GO

Waratah 100+ points
Joanna Hill GO
Zoe Barker-Smith NT
Alex Kennedy GO
Callum Davis BF
Claire Burgess NC
Samantha Wallace WP
Georgia Jones UR
Matthew Osborne BF
Jared McKenna UR
Louis Welbourne NC
Luke Robertson NC
Lawrence Jones UR
Callum Roberts NC
Kate Kennedy  WP
Rebecca Kennedy WP
Sam Hagan WP
Sam Havranek GO
Sophie Jones UR
Kerry Xu GO

Tom Kennedy GO

Waratah 200+ points
Lewis Berkholz NC 512
Huon Wilson GO 442
Michele Dawson GO 435
Aidan Dawson GO 400
Nathan Berkholz NC 391
Scott Charlton NC 357
Bridget Bennett GS 340
Matthew Hill GO 332
Alexander Orr NC 307
Daniel Hill GO 289
Chris Yuan GO 277
Kate Hagan WP 255
Angus Roberts NC 220
Toby Wilson GO 219
Alinta Merrotsy  NT 215
Felicity 
Barker Smith NT 208

Following the Junior 
Awards, the Awards for 
the 2009 Orienteer of the 
Year, 2009 NSW 
Handicap, 2009 MTBO 
Super Series, 2009 MetrO 
League, 2008-09 Sydney 
Summer Series, 2009 
Sydney Orienteering Series 
and a number of special 

awards were presented to 
the worthy recipients. A 
full listing of the various 
scores is in the results 
section of this newsletter 
and on the various 
websites. 

Encouragement Award 
(Cox's Cup) 
Awarded to an orienteer 
who makes efforts to 
encourage other orienteers 
by both personal efforts 
and example.  This year's 
winner, Geoff Todkill NC, 
has had (and continues to 
have) a large involvement 
in beginner coaching with 
his club and also is 
involved as a NSW 
selector.

Rookie of the Year 
Awarded to a new (less 
than 2 seasons) orienteer 
showing a high level of 
competitive achievement.  
This year's winner was 
Kerrie Mitchell WP who, 
in her 1st year of State 
level competition, won W 
Open B in the Orienteer of 
the Year competition and 
in her first red courses at 
WMOC finished 17th in 
W45A sprint and 2nd in 
W45B long. 

NSW Interclub Trophy 
Awarded to the club with 
the highest club score in 
the OY events.  The winner 
was Newcastle  Orienteer-
ing Club.
1 Newcastle  1307
2 Garingal  838

Graham Mitchell Award 
This is awarded to the 
Course Setter of the Year 
based on results of the 
website survey.  The 
winner in 2009 was Karen 
Blatchford NC for her 
courses at QBIII Day 1 
(State league #6) at 
Cessnock.

NSW Club of the Year 
Awarded to a club 
showing a high level of 
achievement in promo-
tion, membership, event 
organisation and competi-
tion.  The winner was 
Newcastle Orienteering 
Club, for their continued 
efforts with the organ-
ization of a very full local 
program and local 
promotion of the sport, a 
membership increase of 
10% and high represen-
tation at major events.

Awards Presentation Evening
The sixteenth annual OANSW awards evening was 

held at North Ryde RSL Club on 14 November 
with a reasonable crowd of nearly 70 in 

attendance.  This was a little disappointing but all 
Sydney clubs except IK were represented including a 
good turn out from BF.  There was also a good 
representation from NC and a number from SH and CC.

The Australian Championships Car-
nival was also the culmination of the 
National Orienteering League for 
2009.  This was conducted over 17 
events during the year in SA, TAS, 
ACT and VIC.  The NSW Stingers 
were successful in winning teams 
competition in the M21 Elite class 
and Julian Dent CC was the winner 
of the M21 Elite individual.  

Full results are at:
www.orienteering.asn.au/nationalleague/

The top NSW results were:
M21E 
Team 1  NSW 134  points
Team 2 SA  104  points
 ACT       104 points
Individual
1 Julian Dent  CC 300 points
3 Rob Preston  NC 217 points
6 Matt Parton  GS 200 points
W21E 
Team 1  VIC 147 points
Team 6 NSW 51 points
Individual
1 Hanny Allston  TAS 300 points
13  Tracy Bluett  BF 143 points
M-20E 
Team 1 VIC 82 points
Team 3 NSW 66 points
Individual
1 Max Neve  VIC 256 points
3 Josh Blatchford NC 248 points
W20E 
Team 1 QLD 90 points
Team 5 NSW 39 points
Individual
1  Belinda Lawford  ACT 261pts
 Aislin Prendergast  VIC 261pts
12 Emily Prudhoe  CC 132pts

Silva National 
League 2009

President Paul Prudoe admires one of the candidate tables for the 
Golden Table Award. Photo: Neville Fathers

Contimued on Page 3
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NSW orienteers performed well 
during the Carnival with 22 first 
placings.  Note that as only 
Australians are eligible to be called 
Australian Champions, all New 
Zealand competitors (and those 
from other countries) have been 
ignored in tabulating the statistics 
below.  Full results can be found on 
the Orienteering Australia website 
www.orienteering.asn.au

In the Australian Long Champion-
ships there were 6 firsts, 8 seconds 
and 12 thirds.  This resulted in NSW 
(40 points) finishing 3rd in the OA 
Shield for the state point score 
behind ACT (57) and VIC (45).  This 
is in fact the first time that NSW has 
not finished at worst 2nd.  First 
placegetters were:  Bjorn Mella NC 
M45A, Ian Hassall IK M75A, Jenny 
Enderby NC W40A, Maureen Ogilvie 
UR W75A, David McKenna UR 
M45AS, Carolyn Rigby NC W55AS.

The NSW Stingers were 4th in the 
Silva Trophy for the M21E teams 
event and 4th in the Ambassadors 
Trophy for the W21E teams event.  

In the Australian Relay Champion-
ships, NSW managed to pick up 3 
firsts, 3 seconds and 4 thirds and 
this gave us 2nd (19 points) in the 
Xanthorrhoea Trophy for the 
interstate points competition just 
behind ACT (23 points).  Teams that 
placed first for NSW were: M35A 
(Damian Welbourne NC, Tony Hill 
GO, Paul Marsh BF), M45A (Russell 
Blatchford NC, Alex Davey WR, 
Bjorn Mella NC), W65A (Janet 
Morris WH, Sue Thompson GO, 
Maureen Ogilvie UR)

There were also 6 firsts, 7 seconds 
and 3 thirds in the Australian Sprint 
Championships and 6 firsts, 6 
seconds and 4 thirds in the 
Australian Middle Championships.  
First placegetters were:

Sprint - Daniel Hill GO M12A, 
Peter Annetts GO M40A, Peter 
Charlton NC M45A, Neil Schafer GO 

M80A, Nicola Blatchford NC W14A, 
Barbara Hill GO W40A, 

Middle - Daniel Orr NC MopenA, 
Ian Hassall IK M75A, Nicola 
Blatchford NC W14A, Michele 
Dawson GO W16A, Jenny Enderby 
NC W40A, Debbie Davey WR 
W50A.

In the Australian Schools Champ-
ionships Michele Dawson GO was 
2nd in Junior Girls individual and 
NSW relay teams were 1st in Junior 
Boys (Angus Roberts NC, Lewis 
Berkholz NC, Matthew Hill GO)  and 
2nd in Junior Girls (Michele Dawson 
GO, Anita Merrotsy NT, Nicola 
Blatchford NC).  NSW was 4th in 
the point score behind QLD but 
could easily have challenged but for 
the lack of a Senior Girls team (there 
were only 2 NSW competitors) and 
the unfortunate mispunch in the 
Senior Boys relay which we would 
have won.

The Australian Championships were held near Castlemaine, 
Bendigo, Benalla and Wangaratta in late September/early 
October.  All Australian Championships were conducted in the 

9-day long Carnival including the Middle Championships on 
26 September, the Schools Championships on 29/30 September, 
the Sprint Championships on 2 October, the Long Championships 
on 3 October and the Relay Championships on 3 October.

The L1 Coaching Course 
mentioned in the last newsletter, 
proposed for November 2009, 
has been postponed to a date yet 
to be determined in 2010. With 
many NSW Orienteers involved 
with the World Masters the 
original timing was not ideal! The 
Board is seeking some 
experienced Coaches to organise 
and run the course so if you are 
in that category expect a call over 
the summer months. Once we 
have suitable people available 
we will set a date and publicise 
the event widely.

Mark Darvodelsky
Coaching Director

Level 1 
Coaching Course
Postponed

Australian 
Championships

For only the 2nd time in the last 10 
years, ACT was successful in 
winning the Bennelong Trophy for 
our annual competition based on the 
results of the NSW and ACT 
Championships.  Because we now 
conduct different classes (ACT has 
10-year age groups) the points 
scored are "normalized" to a total of 
50 points awarded at each 

Championship.  ACT won the ACT 
Championships by 27.9 to 21.1 and 
NSW Championships by 26.5 to 
23.5 - the total was in favour of ACT 
by 54.4 to 45.6.  

This concluded a very good year 
for ACT as they also won the two 
interstate competitions on the AUS 
Champs - see article in the next 
column.

ACT v NSW Challenge, 2009

As the year rapidly draws to a 
close and the weekly 
Summer Series well under 

way, I would like to thank the 
many NSW Orienteers involved in 
the organisation and running of 
World Masters Orienteering 
Championships (WMOC) held in 
mid-October.
On behalf of OANSW I would like 
to congratulate Nick Dent and his 
organising committee and the team 
leaders for their efforts in delivering 
an outstanding series of events. 
WMOC2009 was the largest event 
ever undertaken by OANSW, and 
all involved should be proud of 
their achievements in making the 
event a great success.

The success of WMOC was 
publicly recognised at the OANSW 
annual awards which took place 
last month at the North Ryde RSL 
with Nick Dent being awarded the 
President's Award for 2009 for his 
outstanding dedication and 
organisation of WMOC. Of course 
without his equally dedicated team 
of volunteers, some of whom were 
involved since early 2008, the 
event would not have been the 
great success that it was, and the 
Association also thanks them all for 
their hard work.

While there is only one 
President's Award awarded each 
year, I felt that this year one other 
orienteer should also be recognised 
for their significant involvement in 
WMOC.  Newcastle's Rob Vincent 
was recognised for his role as 
National Controller for the WMOC 
events. It was Rob's responsibility 
to ensure that the technical aspects 
of the competitions conformed to 
IOF rules and WMOC guidelines. In 
fact not only did Rob act as the 
National Controller, managing 
each of the day controllers, but he 
was also involved in the mapping 
of the bush areas. As a result Rob 
was recognised for his significant 
contribution to WMOC2009 (and 
also for JWOC2007, and even the 
Australian Championships Carnival 
in 2004, where he had the same 
role!).

The Annual Awards evening also 
recognised many other worthy 
recipients of the various awards 
available in 2009, with a complete 
listing being provided elsewhere in 
this edition of the newsletter. 
Congratulations to all the winners.

More recently an Association 
meeting was held at Sports House 
were the following items were 
discussed:

  Web-based Results 
Publication (paper)

  WMOC Maps (paper)
  Schools and Community 
Development Presentation

  Marketing and Promotion in 
NSW (paper)

  Calendar 2010 (paper)

For more information on the 
above and other items discussed at 
the meeting I encourage you to talk 
to your club delegate at your next 
club meeting. I would also like to 
take this opportunity to thank the 
delegates that attended for their 
involvement in the evening's 
discussions.

The Meeting was notable not 
only for the fact that it did not 
finish until well after 10:30pm but 
also because with the use of 
Broadband and Skype, Alex Davey 
(Communications Director) (in 
Wagga) and Felicity Brown 
(Promotions Director) (in Canberra) 
were able to join the meeting. With 
the use of this technology it should 
also be possible for regional clubs 
to also join future Association 
meetings.

With WMOC having concluded, 
signifying the end of a long 2009 
bush orienteering season -  it's time 
once again for everyone to change 
from their studs to their runners 
and to change their mindset to 
street and sprint techniques with 
the Sydney Summer Series already 
well under way. Early in the New 
Year will see an expanded Sydney 
Sprint Series commence, with a 
series of ten races being arranged 
and coordinated by Terry Bluett to 
look forward to. While a little closer 
to home this year is the annual 
Xmas 5 day, which this year will be 
"just down the road" in the 
Southern Highlands with the 5 
events being coordinated by Dick 
Ogilvie.

 
Whatever you do for this year's 

holidays - take care and a merry 
Xmas to all. 

Paul Prudhoe

From the President. . .
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Presidents Award
Awarded by the President to an 
orienteer making an outstanding 
contribution to the furtherance of 
NSW orienteering.  Nick Dent CC 
was the 2009 winner for his 
considerable efforts in the staging of 
WMOC.  Special awards were also 
made to Peter and Maria Orr NC for 
fund-raising activity with the 
Schools Team over the past 9 years 
and Robert Vincent NC for his efforts 
as National Controller of JWOC in 
2007, AUS 3 Days in 2008 and 
WMOC in 2009. (See "From The 
President" page opposite.)

Junior Squad Captains, Josh 
Blatchford NC and Sally-Ann 
Henderson NC thanked a number of 
clubs/organizations that had 
assisted the Squad in 2009 and 
presented appreciation certificates 
to Maria Orr NC, Newcastle 
Orienteers, Uringa Orienteers, the 
Association and the Carbine Club. 

The Golden Table award
for the best decorated table on the 
night went to Garingal Orienteers. 

Wombies
Ron Pallas announced the following 
proud recipients of Wombies for 
2009.  These are awarded to 
orienteers who are able to 
demonstrate unusual (and 
humorous) orienteering activity. The 
winners were:
Ted Mulherin WH, for managing to 
injure himself at JWOC 2007, 
Easter 2008 and now a broken 
ankle at WMOC 2009.

Dave Lotty UR - heading to the start 
at the Sprint Qualification at 
WMOC, Dave arrived at the start 
minus his e-stick.  Headed back to 
the car and searched and searched 
- returning to the start some 45 
minutes late.
Zuzu Burford UR - totally 
mesmerised by the video condom 
vending machines at Olympic Park 
that he almost mistook a basin for a 
urinal.
Rob Vincent NC - When all the gear 
was being packed up after WMOC, 
he and Hilary were sorting out 
Newcastle stands.  As they were 
working away Rob said rather dryly 
"these were much cleaner when I 
gave them to you"
Bryony Cox GO - At the State 
Champs at Wagga Wagga she 
approached the organisers about the 
advertised coffee truck.  She 
couldn't see it and she was ready to 
kill for a coffee.
Fast forward to the Sprint 
Qualifications at WMOC - Bryony 
crossed the finish line and followed 
the streamers into the download 
area.  She managed to download 
and a few minutes later returned to 
the download tent totally bemused 
saying she was stuck in the 
labyrinth. One of the organisers from 
Wagga Wagga quickly enquired as 
to whether there was coffee there.
Alex Davey WR - It was a simple 
statement- do you get a wombie for 
working in the finish? - yes, you can.
Paul Prudhoe CC - As Controller for 
the Long Qualification  at Long 
Swamp, Paul oversaw the courses 
set by Mark Freeman. One of the 
starts was on the side of a south 
facing ridge.  Yep, that will be right.  
Enter wife Julia and daughter Emily 
who "volunteered" to head up the 
start team joined by a number of 
other orienteers. The set up for the 
start involved carrying everything 40 
metres vertically up onto the ridge. 
Debbie and Alex Davey performed 
the impossible by lugging all the 
water up there.  Similarly the tables 
were hauled up a slope that Hilary 
and Tensing would have sought 
Sherpa help.
Well, then came the event.  The 
weather was putrid.  At ground Zero 
it was wet and cold and windy and 
very uncomfortable. On top of 
Everest it was freezing!  The rain 
and the wind were howling through.  
Competitors and officials alike were 

Continued from page 1

Georgia Jones receiving her 
Waratah Award

Photo: Neville Fathers

The three leading ladies in the State League competition W70 class. 
Maureen Oglevie 1st. Janet Morris 2nd. Beverly Johnson 3rd. 

Photo: Neville Fathers

Top three in the Sydney Orienteering Series wrap-up. Ron Junghens 1st. 
Ted Mulherin 2nd. Ken Jacobsen 3rd. - Photo Neville Farthers

Orienteering ACT is excited to announce that the online 
entry system for the Easter twenty10 orienteering 
carnival is now OPEN! Enter before 31 December and 
you will receive a 10% discount…enter at least 6 events 
and you will receive a further 10% off your entry fees, 
that's a possible 20% discount altogether. So don't delay 
- enter now by visiting:

http://aus3days2010.orienteering.asn.au/

Australian 3 Days 2010

clinging to contour lines to avoid 
slipping and hiding behind the one 
or two trees that provided some 
shelter from the icy Antarctic blast.
Now, where was Paul during all of 
this - on a "business" trip to Japan 

and no doubt enjoying a warm 
Japanese bath-house.
Nick Dent CC - At the last full 
meeting of the WMOC Committee 
Nick handed out copies of Bulletin 3 
and told us this was the event bible 

and we were to have it with us at all 
times.  Fast forward to Monday and 
the set up at Long Swamp.  First 
thing Nick says is, do you have a 
copy of Bulletin 3 as I can't find 
mine (first copy).  He borrows one 
from someone - never to be returned.
Then the second copy was found 
laying around the finish tent later in 
the week.......
Honorable Mentions went to Peter 
Garran BF and James Lithgow GO 
who both entered as women in 
WMOC and Jim Merchant GO forgot 
how old he was when entering a 
younger class.

Michele Dawson receives her 
Waratah Award

Photo: Neville Fathers

Jared McKenna is presented 
with his Waratah Award
Photo: Neville Fathers
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After the World Masters, Eric 
Andrews held a mapping workshop 
on the map at Clandulla for mappers 
who want to improve their mapping 
skills.  These occasional workshops 
are a great opportunity for mappers 
to learn from a most experienced 
mapper and I can recommend them 
to those of us who know that we 
cannot yet aspire to such heights of 
mapping as "The Cascades".

I know I won't be looking at 
contours in quite the same way now 
that Eric has demonstrated how to 
put those bends and curves in the 
lines to show those subtle spurs and 
gullies.  It is also an opportunity to 
learn about the tools of the mapping 
process.  Highly recommended!  

Janet Morris

Clandulla Mapping Workshop

Editor: 
Alex Davey
5 Namoi Street, WAGGA WAGGA 2650
alexdavey@internode.on.net
Secretary: 
Dave Lotty
PO Box 3295, North Strathfield 2137
Phone: (02) 8116 9848
E-mail: orienteering@sydney.net
Typesetting and Layout:
Barry Hanlon

OANSW Board Members:
President - Paul Prudhoe CC
Secretary - Dave Lotty UR
Finance Director - Robert Spry BN
Planning Director - Nick Dent CC
Special Projects Director - vacant
Technical Director - Glenn Meyer SH
Communications Director- Alex Davey WR
Coaching Director - Mark Darvodelsky UR
Promotion Director - Felicity Brown BN

Association Website:
www.nsw.orienteering.asn.au

This newsletter is published in January, 
March, June , September and December. 
Copy deadlines are 22 December, 
15 February, 15 May, 15 August and 
15 November respectively.

Printed by:
Pro-graphica, Petersham

Congratulations to IKO on their 
recent Spring 2009 newsletter. 
The 16 page colour edition had a 
mainly international flavour with 
articles on WOC in Hungary, The 
French 3 Days and O-Ringen. The 
international flavour was 
maintained with a further 5 
articles being devoted to various 
aspects of the successful WMOC 
carnival organised by OANSW. 

The newsletter was made all the 
more interesting by the inclusion 
of a number of colour photographs.

Unfortunately the newsletter is 
not available via the IKO website, 
so if you’re interested in reading 
any of the articles (including 
reports on this year’s NSW 
Champs and the Australian 
Champs in Victoria) you will have 
to contact an IKO member.

IKO Spring 2009 Newsletter

It was a pleasant surprise to see 
two well-known W. Australian 
orienteers from the LOST club 
participating in the recent 
Summer Series event at Pottery 
Green.
It seems that Cath Chalmers and 
Eoin Rothery will be moving to 

Sydney, but only after making 
sure that the Summer Series 
event met their expectations. It 
appears that the Bennelong 
event passed the test with Cath 
and Eoin confirming that they 
will be moving to the east coast 
to live in Sydney.

STOP PRESS

LOST Orienteers 
found in Sydney

The Venues:

Jan 4th,  Georges Heights Oval, Suakin Drive, Mosman

Jan 11th, UWS Parramatta, Macquarie Boys HS Car Park

Jan 18th, Upjohn Park, Ronald Ave, Rydalmere

Jan 25th, Callan Park (end of Glover St.), Lilyfield

Feb 1st,  Bicentennial Park, Lofberg Rd, West Pymble

Feb 8th,  Banjo Paterson Park, Punt Rd, Gladesville

Feb 15th, Watsons Bay, Robertson Park, Clovelly St. 

Feb 22nd, Macquarie University, Culloden Rd, Marsfield

Mar 1st,  Manly Dam, King St, Manly Vale

Mar 8th,  UTS, Eton Rd, Lindfield

See the December "Coming Events" Yellow Sheet 
for detailed information about each event in the series.

Commencing for 2010 at Georges Heights Oval on Monday 4 
January, The Sydney Sprint Series has grown out of the Summer 
Monday Park series of events originally organised by The NSW 
Stingers. This, the fifth series, has been expanded to 10 events. 
The format is an orienteering sprint. The events will be in 
spectacular harbourside areas such as Georges Heights and 
Watsons Bay. 

You will enjoy the challenging courses on new 1:4000 or 
1:5000 sprint maps of Watsons Bay, Callan Park and 
Macquarie Uni and fully updated maps of Manly Dam, 
Bicentennial Park, West Pymble plus many old favourites.

The courses are suitable for beginner and experienced Orienteer 
alike. The exciting courses will showcase some of Sydney’s best 
parks, bushland and cityscape terrains. They are set to short sprint 
distances of 2.5 - 3.0km. The average runner is expected to 
complete the course in around 35 minutes.

Starting times to suit you and your family or work mates are 
available at the venues between 5:00 and 6:30 pm. The entry 
fees are $10 seniors, $8 juniors. The entry fee includes a 
coloured orienteering map of the sprint area. 

SportIdent electronic timing will be used at the start and finish 
(and possibly for other check points also). You will need an e-stick 
for the timing system. If you don't have one they are available for 
hire for $2.

Keep an eye on the series website for updates and results:

http://www.nsw.orienteering.asn.au/sprintseries
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All events from 29 August 2009 to 11 
November 2009 are included in this listing.

2009 Orienteer of the Year scores and 
2009 State League Events results and split 
times are at 
www.stateleague.nsw.orienteering.asn.au

2009 MTBO Super Series results, split times 
and scores are at www.mountaindevils.com
2008-09 Summer Series results and scores are 
at www.sydneysummerseries.com.au

29 August 2009
LITTLE BURNGOOGEE
NSW MIDDLE CHAMPIONSHIPS
STATE LEAGUE #9
Organiser Briohny Davey
Planner Alex Davey
Controller John Oliver
For Wagga and Riverina Occasional Orienteers
Results and splits are available at
www.waggaroos.nsw.orienteering.asn.au

30 August 2009
BURNGOOGEE
NSW LONG CHAMPIONSHIPS
STATE LEAGUE #10
Organiser Briohny Davey
Planner Pauline Moore
Controller Bill Jones ACT
For Wagga and Riverina Occasional Orienteers
Results and splits are available at
www.waggaroos.nsw.orienteering.asn.au

ORIENTEER OF THE YEAR SCORES 2009
Full results are available at
www.stateleague.nsw.orienteering.asn.au/

NSW HANDICAP POINT SCORES 2009
Full results are available at
www.stateleague.nsw.orienteering.asn.au/

2 September 2009 
ROZELLE BAY, MOONLIGHT MADNESS #3
Organiser Dan Redfern 
for Garingal Orienteers
Results are available at
www.garingal.com.au

6 September 2009 
CALLAN PARK, CLUB EVENT
SCHOOL SERIES #6
Organiser Jan Sargood
For Uringa Orienteers
Results are available at
www.uringa.nsw.orienteering.asn.au

13 September 2009
BLACKMAN PARK
CAMERAYGAL FESTIVAL, CLUB EVENT
Planner Peter Stevens
Organiser David Stitt
for Garingal Orienteers
Results are available at
www.garingal.com.au

20 September 2009
CUMBERLAND HOSPITALS, CLUB EVENT
Organiser Ted Mulherin 
For Western & Hills Orienteers
Results are available at
www.westernhills.nsw.orienteering.asn.au

26 September 2009
WINGELLO
MTBO NIGHT EVENT, TOUR DE FOREST
Organiser Simon Nott 
For Mountain Devils MTB Orienteering Club
Results are at
www.mountaindevils.com

27 September 2009
WINGELLO, MTBO SUPER SERIES #8
TOUR DE FOREST
Organiser  Patrick Dellagiacomo 
For Mountain Devils MTB Orienteering Club
Results and split times are at
www.mountaindevils.com

MTBO SUPER SERIES POINT SCORE
Full results are available at
www.mountaindevils.nsw.orienteering.
socialfx.net

7 October 2009
BALLS HEAD RESERVE
SYDNEY SUMMER SERIES #1
Organiser Ron Junghans
For Garingal Orienteers
Results are at 
www.sydneysummerseries.com.au

9 October 2009
CALLAN PARK, WMOC SPRINT WARM-UP
Organiser Ron Pallas
Planner Josh Blatchford
Vettor Russell Blatchford
Controller Dave Lotty
For Uringa Orienteers and NSW Junior Squad
Results and splits are available at
www.uringa.nsw.orienteering.asn.au

10-11 October 2009
MACQUARIE UNIVERSITY
SYDNEY OLYMPIC PARK
WMOC SPRINT QUALIFICATION and FINAL
Director Nick Dent
Planners Tracy Marsh, Nick Wilmott
Controllers Richard Ogilvie, Andrew Lumsden
National Controller Robert Vincent
IOF Event Advisor Graham Teahan NZL
For OANSW
Full results and Splits are available at
www.wmoc2009.orienteering.asn.au

12 October 2009
LUNA PARK, SYDNEY SUMMER SERIES #2
Organiser James Lithgow
For Garingal Orienteers
Results are at 
www.sydneysummerseries.com.au

14-17 October 2009
LONG SWAMP, PROSSERS REEF
CARWELLS LABYRINTH
WMOC LONG QUALIFICATIONS and FINAL
BLUE MOUNTAINS 3-DAY CHALLENGE
Director Nick Dent
Planners Mark Freeman, Phoebe Dent, Jock 
Davis
Controllers Paul Prudhoe, Keith Jay, Terry Bluett
National Controller Robert Vincent
IOF Event Advisor Graham Teahan NZL
For OANSW
Full results and Splits are available at
www.wmoc2009.orienteering.asn.au

21 October 2009
TERRYS CREEK
SYDNEY SUMMER SERIES #3
Organiser Michael Halmy
For Bennelong Northside Orienteers 
Full results are at 
www.sydneysummerseries.com.au

25 October 2009
WESTLEIGH, CLUB EVENT
Organiser Matthew Hill
Planners Huon Wilson and Michele Dawson
Vettor Barbara Hill
For Garingal Orienteers 
Results are available at
www.garingal.com.au

28 October 2009
LENNOX BRIDGE
SYDNEY SUMMER SERIES #4
Organiser Lyn Malmgron
For Southern Highlands Occasional Orienteers
Results and scores are at 
www.sydneysummerseries.com.au

31 October 2009
DUCKMALOI
NSW MTBO SPRINT CHAMPIONSHIPS
Organiser  Graham Garlick
For Mountain Devils MTB Orienteering Club
Results and split times are at
www.mountaindevils.com

1 November 2009
DUCKMALOI
NSW MTBO LONG CHAMPIONSHIPS
Organiser  Graham Garlick
For Mountain Devils MTB Orienteering Club
Results and split times are at
www.mountaindevils.com

4 November 2009
THE PIPELINE
SYDNEY SUMMER SERIES #5
Organiser Ron Junghans
Planner Jim Merchant
For Garingal Orienteers
Results are at 
www.sydneysummerseries.com.au

8 November 2009
NURRAGINGY, BIG FOOT SPRINTS
Organiser Andy Simpson
For Big Foot Orienteers 
Full results are at
www.bigfootorienteers.com

11 November 2009
MEADOWBANK
SYDNEY SUMMER SERIES #6
Organiser Steve Dunlop
For Western and Hills Orienteers 
Results are at 
www.sydneysummerseries.com.au


